
Serving Jesus Christ over 200 years 

 

326 Plains Church Road 

Cranberry Township, PA  16066 

(724) 538-8785 

Annual Report for 2012 



CONGREGATIONAL MEETING PART II AGENDA 

JANUARY 27, 2013 

 

Prayer 

 

Review of Minutes from November Congregational Meeting 

 

Summary of Committee Reports for 2012—Committee Chairs 

 

 Budget for 2013 

 

Old Business 

 

New Business 

 •New Mission Study Task Force 

Prayer 

 

Our  Mission Statement 
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Cranberry Nursery School Annual Report 2012 

Prepared by Julie Young, 1/7/13 

 

CNS is an extension and outreach of Plains Presbyterian Church and a ministry of the Christian Education           

Committee.   

 

There are currently 44 students enrolled in the school.  This is an increase of 12 students compared to last year.  

 

There are 5 employees of the school as defined below: 

 

Jonee Mascellino is the returning Nursery teacher 

Amy Zugell is the returning Pre-K teacher 

Melissa Holcomb is the Nursery aide  

Lisa Bender is new this year as the Pre-K aide 

Angela Kushner is the director of the school (new role for Angela this year) 

 

There are 4 class sessions: 

Nursery T/Th mornings 

Nursery MWF mornings 

Pre-K MWF mornings 

Pre-K M-Th afternoons (new 4 day program this year) 

 

The school is governed by a school board consisting of 7 church members:  Tiffany Aloi,  Denise Kremmel, Jackie 

Leisie, Amy Roscoe,  Benji Showers, Maggie Simpson, and Julie Young.  The non-voting members of the school 

board include three parent representatives:  Karen Goul, Lisa Ridenour, and Kari Zimmer; and the CNS Director, An-

gela Kushner.  Note that board member changes occur in alignment with the school year and not the calendar year.   

 

Although CNS continues to operate on a tight budget, the improved enrollment numbers this year allowed a $500 

contribution to the church. 

 

School events include orientation at the beginning of the school year, field trips, holiday celebrations, open house, 

library days, cooking, arts and crafts, science activities, and parent teacher conferences. The school is grateful for the 

support of the church.  More information about the school may be found at the Plains Church website 

(www.plainschurch.com) by clicking on the Nursery School button.  

 

 

 

http://www.plainschurch.com/


Pastor’s Report 

 

2012 was a time of change for Plains Presbyterian Church.  With Rev. Ed retiring and a summer of filling the  pulpit 

with various people, Plains started her journey towards a new chapter in a wonderful volume filled with stories of 

the great cloud of witnesses.  In June of 2012, the session found not one but two people to fill the role as interim, a 

wise, well-seasoned veteran and a wild card.  Guess who they chose?  Yes, I am that wild card that is still learning the 

ropes of what it means to be an interim pastor, and I thank you all (or should that be “y’all”) for your patience with 

me as we all learn and grow in this process of seeking God’s call for Plains’ next pastor. 

2012 saw my first completion of week 1 of interim training at Pittsburgh Theological Seminary.  Week 2 will be in 

March of this year.  We also formed the incredible Mission Study Task Force.  With the task force came the first con-

gregational survey.  The results of the survey and more will be used by the Pastor Nominating Committee as Plains 

starts her intentional search for her next called pastor.  

As moderator of Plains Council (the Book Of Order’s new term), the Ruling Elders (another new term) and I (the 

Teaching Elder) have been working to become the people of God so that we can do the work that God gives us to do 

by taking more time to share Scripture and prayer together in addition to learning the new titles and more about the 

new Form of Government (NFOG) found in the Book of Order. 

As a pastor, I found my way to NH Passavant to visit with people and to sit with people.  This was poignantly the way 

that 2012 ended for me with the passing of Shirley Engel.  It was a holy moment for me that I will never forget.  2012 

also found me serving home communion with the elder of the month, Tim Roscoe, and this will be a new practice 

that I look forward to in 2013.   

As a Teaching Elder, I take my role to teach and preach about God’s love for us as an incredible honor that God has 

given me.  In addition to preparing items for worship and writing sermons, a Bible study called God is Closer Than 

You Think by John Ortberg was offered on Monday evenings.  In 2013, there will be more Bible studies offered in ad-

dition to offering Dave Ramsay’s Financial Peace University. 

Round all of this out with a couple of committee meetings and getting to know a few people and most             im-

portantly, precious time spent with the Lord, God Almighty, and I can firmly and confidently say that God is moving 

at Plains Presbyterian which sometimes can be painful but is always fruitful, especially if we remember to keep our 

eyes, ears and hearts focused on Him and His purposes for His church. 

In His service,                     

Reverend Kimberly L. Merrill 

 

John 15:16-17 

 “16You did not choose me, but I chose you and appointed you so that you might go and bear fruit—fruit that will 
last—and so that whatever you ask in my name the Father will give you. 17 This is my command: Love each other.” 


































